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Top 5 Seniors
B--G Class of 2024

Easton Porter Isabelle Johnson Brianna Bartow Julian Pruskowski Ethne Degan

Congratulations to Brianna Bartow for earning the #3 
ranking for this year's senior class! Brianna is very goal 
driven and has challenged herself in a number of ways 
throughout high school. She has taken numerous AP and 
college level classes, and, due to an intense and impressive 
work ethic, has earned an Associate's degree from Tompkins 
Cortland Community College (TC3) prior to graduating 
high school! In addition to her ambitious academic accom-
plishments, Brianna has also been a member of the Senior 
National Honor Society and has participated in Orchestra 
since 4th grade. Brianna has also earned a spot on the 
principal's honor roll every quarter in high school. Brianna 
prides herself on volunteering her time to benefit others. She 
has put in a tremendous amount of volunteer hours for both 

school based functions as well as for outside causes. Brianna 
has greatly contributed to B-G's community and climate 
throughout high school. She has been an outstanding role 
model, leader by example and genuinely kind. Best wishes to 
Brianna as she begins her college career at SUNY Oneonta 
this fall, majoring in education. Congratulations Brianna!

A shout out to Julian Pruskowski, earning the #4 rank-
ing for the class of 2024! Julian is a very well-rounded 
student, balancing an academically challenging schedule 
with involvement in many extracurricular activities. Julian 
has been on the principal's list every quarter and will leave 
B-G with more than 50 college and AP credits. In addition 
to his impressive academic accomplishments, Julian has 
been very busy as a member of the Senior Honor Society 

continued on page 3
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Cohn Foster—12th Grade

Sage Pruskowski—12th Grade

Elodie Hall—9th Grade

Merren Lorimer—9th Grade

Blake Tuttel—11th Grade

Emma Beames—11th Grade

Daisy Crisell—8th Grade

Bailey Donnelly—8th Grade

Kaylynn Crandall—10th Grade

Aidan Haynes—10th Grade

Lucia Hall—7th Grade

Lily Wood—7th Grade

Students of the Month will receive a $5 gift card from Sal’s Pizzeria.
To be eligible for this honor, students must be passing all subjects, demonstrate consistent kindness to others, be actively 

involved in school or community activities, show pride in the school and community and be an upstanding student in all 
aspects. We would like to congratulate these students for their hard work and effort to be both good students and good citizens! 

“Students of the Month” Jr.--Sr. High School
MARCH

APRIL
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B--G Class of 2024 Top 5 students

and Student Council. Julian's leadership qualities have 
been well utilized while serving as the class president his 
junior year, and as a group leader in Yes!Leads. Julian has 
also been a very active member of B-G's music program 
as evidenced by his participation in jazz, concert, pep and 
marching bands, as well as orchestra. Julian's work ethic has 
also extended to his participation in athletics. He has been a 
highly contributing member of the soccer, golf, table tennis, 
indoor track, outdoor track, and baseball teams. As a junior, 
Julian was selected by faculty and staff to attend the Ameri-
can Legion Boy's State. Julian can always be counted on to 
represent B-G well and we appreciate all of his contributions 
throughout high school. Best wishes to Julian as he begins 
his college career at Binghamton University where he will 
be majoring in engineering. We wish you the best Julian!

continued from cover

Ethne Degan has earned the #5 ranking for the class of 
2024! Ethne has challenged herself throughout high school 
with an academically rigorous schedule including college 
and AP level courses. Ethne has been named to the Prin-
cipal's honor roll for her entire high school career. She has 
been active in many extra-curricular activities including 
Yes!Leads, Honor Society, Band and Orchestra. Ethne has 
been a standout athlete in cross country, indoor track, and 
outdoor track, earning many accolades for her outstanding 
performance in all three. This year Ethne was selected 
as the class of 2024 Scholar Recognition winner and was 
recently celebrated at a ceremony at SUNY Oneonta along 
with her selected mentor, Mr. Mayo. Ethne has been a true 
leader and fantastic role model throughout her high school 
career. We wish Ethne the best as she continues her aca-
demic and athletic endeavors at SUNY Brockport this fall. 
Congratulations Ethne! 

Dear Students, Parents, and Guardians,
As we approach the end of another academic year at B-G, 

it’s time to reflect on the wonderful journey we’ve shared 
and celebrate the achievements and milestones reached by 
our school community.

Congratulations to our graduating seniors. This time of 
year is bittersweet for us. We are excited for our students to 
head off to college, or a career or the military, but we will 
miss all that they have brought to us as a bobcat. The district 
is confident our students are graduating college and career 
ready. We are proud to have two students graduating from B-G 
with associate degrees from Tompkins Cortland Community 
College! Congratulations to Breanna Bartow and Isabelle 
Johnson. An impressive feat to say the least. Hats off to these 
students for their hard work and dedication.

This year has been marked by exceptional achievements 
across various domains. Our students have demonstrated 
outstanding academic performance, artistic talents, athletic 
prowess, and exemplary leadership skills.

Reflecting on the past year, we cherish the memorable 
moments and significant events that have enriched our school 
experience:

None of these achievements would have been possible 
without the unwavering support and collaboration of our 
dedicated teachers, staff, parents, and the entire school com-

A Message from the Superintendent
munity. We extend our heartfelt gratitude to all those who 
have contributed to making this academic year a resounding 
success.

As we bid farewell to the current academic year, we eagerly 
anticipate the opportunities and adventures that the future 
holds. We remain committed to providing a nurturing learn-
ing environment that fosters intellectual curiosity, personal 
growth, and a spirit of excellence.

As we prepare to embark on the summer break, we wish 
our students, parents, and staff a rejuvenating and enjoyable 
vacation filled with fun, laughter, and cherished moments 
with loved ones. May this break serve as an opportunity to 
recharge, reflect, and return with renewed energy and enthu-
siasm for the upcoming academic year.

Thank you once again for your continued support, dedica-
tion, and partnership in nurturing the growth and success of 
our students. And thank you for your tremendous support with 
our school budget in May. The school greatly appreciates the 
community support we receive.

We look forward to welcoming you back for another 
enriching school year ahead! 

Sincerely
Timothy Ryan
Superintendent of Schools
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B-G Alumni Association

Personal Money Management Class
The Personal Money Management class attended a budget simulation titled “The Real World: Money Edition” sponsored by 

SFCU at DCMO BOCES. Students researched their chosen profession and calculated their net monthly pay to make the simula-
tion more realistic. Students then practiced how to budget for monthly expenses including housing & utilities, transportation, 
retirement, savings, groceries, connectivity, and student loans based on their chosen profession and net salary. These seniors and 
juniors had a great time and learned a lot about budgeting and adult life. Thank you for sponsoring this event SFCU!

We have had another great school year! As we wind down, 
we have finished Jr. High State Assessments and have begun 
Regents Exams. Our musical groups competed at the Sher-
burne Pageant of Bands and placed in every category. Two 
students earned their FFA Blue Jackets. Our Honors Recep-
tion recognized 247 students in grades 7th through 12th who 
made honor roll for the first three grading quarters. We had 
four students sign certificates of employment through their 
BOCES CTE programs to work at Raymond and one to work 
for the Village of Bainbridge Department of Public Works. We 
recognized 300 varsity letter winners at our Athletic Awards 
with the majority of our teams having winning records. All 
our varsity teams achieved NYS Scholar Athlete Team status 
and four teams (Girl’s Cross Country, Girl’s Indoor Track, 
Boy’s Outdoor Track and Girl’s Outdoor Track) won Sec-
tion IV Championships, an amazing accomplishment! Also, 
Brianna Bartow and Isabelle Johnson graduated in May with 
associate degrees from Tompkins Cortland Community Col-
lege. Great job Bobcats! 

Parents, as school comes to a close, please return all infor-
mation requests sent to you and look for more correspondence 
throughout summer. We again will use the online service 
Final Forms for the entering and updating of information we 

A Message from the Jr.//Sr High School Principal
would typically send to you in paper form. Please monitor 
your email and check the B-G School website to hear about 
submitting required information for your children before 
sports and school begin. Additionally, our Student Informa-
tion System of Powerschool will be changing to a program 
called SchoolTool. We have been transitioning this school year 
and it will go into full effect starting in July. Log-in informa-
tion and access for parents will occur early to mid-August. 
Please monitor your email for this information as well. 

Finally, student schedules will be sent home near the end 
of August. Incoming 7th graders will be contacted about a 
day in August to come in for a building tour, be given their 
schedule as well as their locker number and combination. For 
summer break, we encourage all our students to read a book, 
work a summer job, volunteer service to others, prepare and 
train for sports, which are scheduled to start in later August, 
practice their musical instrument and have fun! 

To close, we wish all our students and families a safe, 
healthy and enjoyable summer! To our graduating seniors, 
best of luck! We are proud of you! 

—William Zakrajsek
Jr-Sr High School Principal

The B-G Alumni board has been very busy this past year. 
Below is a quick overview of all we have worked on and 
continue to do so.

1.	Because of rising costs for the website, newsletter printing, 
postage, online payments and insurance, the board voted to 
raise the dues from $5.00 to $8.00 or three years for $20. 

2.	You can now pay alumni dues online. The first step to paying 
on line is to have a PayPal account. Once you have this, then 
go to our website, www.bgalumni.org. Click on the Dues and 
News tab. There will be two steps to paying on line. First 
click on B-G Alumni Online form, fill it out and submit. Next 
is the payment portion. If you have the PayPal app on your 
phone, you can scan the QR code on the page and complete 
the payment. If you want to pay on a computer, go to your 
PayPal account and send money to: bgbobcatalumni@gmail.
com 

3.	To pay by mail, you can go to the Dues and News tab and 
download the dues sheet, fill it out, print and return by mail 
with your check to our mailing address. 

4.	Another area the board has been part of, is the development 
of The Wall of Distinction. We hosted a meeting in Septem-
ber, to help set up a committee to develop an Alumni Wall of 
Distinction. For more information, go to our website www.
bgalumni.org and click on Wall of Distinction committee. 
Please consider nominations for this honor.

 We hope you will consider joining the B-G Alumni Associa-
tion! 
Starting this summer, we will begin planning for our next 

All Classes Reunion, to be held on Saturday July 26, 2025. We 
are hoping to offer some different experiences for the reunion. 
The first induction for the Wall of Fame, planned for this 
weekend, is just one of the different offerings. If you would 
like to help with the All Classes Reunion and/or serve on the 
board, please send an email or give me a call!

Sincerely,
Judy Butler Volkert, President
bgbobcatalumni@gmail.com
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B-G Budget and 
Propositions PASS!

On behalf of the Board of Education, the 
staff, students and the entire school commu-
nity we would like to say “THANK-YOU!” for 
your support with the 2024-25 school budget! 
We sincerely appreciate your commitment to 
the Bainbridge-Guilford School District.

Residents voted to approve the 2024-2025 
school budget 136-44.
Three seats were up for the Board of Educa-
tion with votes coming in as follows:
Rebecca Sullivan—151
Mia Gray—139
Keith Hanvey—154
Proposition #1 (School Buses) passed 140-40.

Summer Enrichment 
Our Summer Enrichment Program this year is grant-funded and is open to 

all B-G students. The district will be offering door to door transportation for 
students that normally ride the bus during the school year.
Dates: Wednesday, July 8-Thursday, August 8 
Who: Students that just completed grades K-8
Where: Guilford Elem grades K and 1, Greenlawn Elem grades 2-6
Session Time: 8:00-12:15 p.m. for students
Transportation: K and 1 students in Bainbridge needing transportation 
to Guilford should be at the Greenlawn building no later than 7:35 a.m. 
Busses will depart at 7:45 a.m. and return at 12:30 p.m.	
Breakfast: Breakfast will be served daily for students 
from 8:00 a.m.- 8:25 a.m.
Lunch: �Lunch will be served daily by building schedule.
Dismissal: Bus students will be dismissed at 12:15 p.m. with walkers 
dismissed shortly after.

Best Wishes to Our Retirees!
ANDY DUESLER

For the past 16 years Greenlawn 
Elementary has had the honor of 
having Andy Duesler teaching within 
the self-contained classroom pro-
gram. Andy graduated from Oppen-
heim Ephratah High school with 
honors in 1980, as a senior he also 
attended Fulton Montgomery Com-
munity College for 2 years earning 
for his associates degree, Andy went 
on to attend Oswego State University 
receiving his bachelor’s in education, then he attended the College 
of Saint Rose for his master’s degree.

Andy began his teaching career in a self-contained room at 
Canaseraga Central School in 1984, from there Andy worked at 
Springbrook, then at Schoharie Central School. Andy finally made 
his way to the B-G district in 2005 to teach in a newly formed pro-
gram. He has worked with many wonderful special education staff 
through the years including Beatrice Summers, Amy Lyons, Debbie 
Purdy, Casey Boeltz, Rick Beardslee, Barb Ryan/Pabst, Stephanie 
Knowles, Carrie Decker, Stephanie Brown and Michelle Gray. 

Some of His most memorable moments would include getting 
to know all the new administrative members such as Vic Gullo, 
Ramona Luettger, Jenn Henderson and Colleen Head. There have 
been countless moments of funny interactions and responses from 
students over the years, as well as other stories that’ll be fun for 
Andy to tell for years to come. 

As he begins retirement he plans to “never say never” in regards 
to being around the school again in some capacity, however Andy’s 
current plan is to focus and care for his family as well as travel and 
see his daughter and grandchildren in North Carolina. We wish him 
the best in all he plans and hopes to do in the future.

KAREN MADDALONE
Karen Maddalone is 

retiring after 18 years 
at Bainbridge-Guilford. 
She began working as a 
teacher’s aide in Guilford, 
working with pre-k for 13 
years with Amanda Carlin. 
Her peaceful nature and 
patience made her a per-
fect fit with our youngest 
students. She then moved 
to Greenlawn and has worked for 5 years with students 
in second through fourth grade. She takes this challenge 
with the same love and support she gave to younger stu-
dents. You can always find her with a kind hand around 
a shoulder or a gentle, soft word that makes children feel 
safe and heard. It feels like she has come full circle, as 
she is finishing her final year once again working with 
Amanda Carlin. Greenlawn has been so fortunate to have 
had her spend time with us.

Before her time at Bainbridge-Guilford, Karen worked 
at Tri-Town Nursery School for 11 years. She began as an 
aide and then taught the 2-year-old program. Karen com-
mented that she has been honored to work with children 
of her colleagues while working at Tri-Town.

Karen has two sons, Andrew and Matthew, both of 
whom graduated from B-G. She has two grandsons, 
Hunter and Micah. She is looking forward to spending 
more time with them after retirement. She is also look-
ing forward to traveling, perhaps visiting friends or more 
cruising! She will have time to enjoy going out to lunch 
with other retirees. We will miss her!
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Senior Honor Society Review
Senior Honor Society had a great 2023-2024 year! We continued our community service at the Bainbridge Soup Kitchen and 

with the Jericho Garden Club at the Community Gardens. We also ran two successful Red Cross Blood Drives, collecting a total 
of 82 units, which helped to save 246 lives in our area. As a result, three members each received a Red Cross scholarship worth 
$250 for their service. They are Isabelle Johnson, Kevin Lang, and Cooper Sienko. In addition, Senior Honor Society continues 
to maintain the Bobcat Boutique, which provides free clothing, shoes, and personal care products to our students. Lastly, we were 
happy to induct 16 new members in April, who include:

Chandler Benjamin Vanessa Brazee Ellie Brown Samuel Davidson
Owen Fleming Olivia Hall Rahim Meghani Franchesca Meres
Blaise Moya Madisyn Oakes Anthony Pfaff Brock Porter

Clare Sullivan Erinne Sullivan Blake Tuttel Gabriel Weissflog

Congratulations to the 2024 inductees! We also wish our graduating Seniors all the best in their future endeavors!

Induction Ceremony With the Jericho Garden Club at the Community Gardens

Bainbridge Soup Kitchen Red Cross 

The B-G Class of 2025 would like to extend a heartfelt thank you to all of the people and 
businesses who helped make the 2024 Prom a wonderful success, including: The Colonia 
Theater, the Norwich YMCA, Tara Henry Photography, Rockstar DJs (Rhett Genung & Ryan 
Revoir), Nina's Pizzeria Catering Services (Heather McShane), and B-G Food Services. A 
special thank you to the Prom and Post-Prom Chaperones, including: Mr. Zakrajsek, Mr. 
Winn, Officer Demer, Officer Shackelton, Mrs. Hall, Mrs. Hardy, Mrs. Hosier, Mr. Grigoli, 
Mr. Jenkins, Mr. Mayo, Ms. Nezelek, Mr. Spinella, Mr. Autera, and Ms. Palmatier. All of 
your time and contributions were greatly appreciated!
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On Wednesday, May 8, 2024 Bainbridge-Guilford High School 
students visited New York City to see the musical Hamilton. Prior 
to attending, students worked with Mrs. Hall, US History teacher, to 
complete a curriculum that allowed them to explore history through 
different peoples’ stories, understand the relevance of the founding 
era, and discover and nurture their creativity through the develop-
ment of an original piece of work based on a historical document, 
person, or event. This experience was made possible through a grant 
received from the Gilder Lehrman Institute of American History. 
The institute’s Hamilton Education Program provided students with 
greatly reduced Hamilton tickets, as well as a Q&A with the cast 
and crew after the show.

Hamilton! TC3 Graduation

This year the track and field team continued their strong per-
formances from the Indoor Season to the Spring Season. Both the 
boys’ and girls’ teams displayed teams that had depth, drive, and 
consistency. Both programs had strong senior leadership with tons 
of additional younger talent on both teams. This combination led 
to a lot of success. The boys finished their season by winning the 
MAC Championship and eventually winning a Section IV Class 
D Championship. The girls team finished their season by placing 
second overall at the MAC Championship and eventually winning 
a Section IV Class D Championship as well for their 3rd Sectional 
Title of the year! 

Congratulations to both teams on their successful season and dual 
Section IV Class D Spring Track Championships!

Track & Field

Bainbridge-Guilford offers the opportunity for 
students to earn an Associate's Degree from Tomp-
kins Cortland Community College (TC3) BEFORE 
they graduate from high school. Two members of 
the class of 2024 have earned this outstanding 
honor, and recently took part in the TC3 gradua-
tion ceremony. A BIG shout out goes to Brianna 
Bartow and Isabelle Johnson! Their intense work 
ethic and ability to balance college coursework with 
a rigorous high school course load, extracurricular 
activities, service hours and employment have cer-
tainly paid off!

In addition, the following seniors are recognized 
for earning at least 24 college credit hours through 
dual enrollment, AP and online coursework: Maddie 
Blake, Macaela Burns, Ethne Degan, Collin Dicks, 
Maddie Gaias, Sophia Grigoli, Johnna Henderson, 
James Hogroian, Noah Janinda, Giovanni Johnson, 
Kevin Lang, James Leo, Osias Mealing, Sakenna 
Meghani, Easton Porter, Julian Pruskowski, Sage 
Pruskowski and Cooper Sienko. 

Through this collaborative effort with TC3, B-G 
students can choose from a variety of dual enroll-
ment, AP, and online courses covering a number 
of subject areas. Even if a student does not choose 
to complete the Associate's Degree while in high 
school, it is a great way for them to explore career 
interests and challenge themselves with college level 
coursework, while saving on future tuition charges 
should they pursue college following graduation. 

To learn more about this program and the oppor-
tunities it provides, please contact your child's 
school counselor at (607) 967-6320. Best wishes to 
the entire graduating class of 2024!
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12TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Brianna Bartow
Maddie Blake
Macaela Burns
Lindsey Chambers
Gabriella Cuozzo
Ethne Degan
Collin Dicks
Sophia Grigoli
Johnna Henderson
James Hogroian
Isabelle Johnson
James Leo
Sakeena Meghani
Easton Porter
Julian Pruskowski
Sage Pruskowski
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Madalyn Brown
Cohn Foster
Madalynn Gaias
Levi Gregory
Giovanni Johnson
Theron Kiesinger
Kevin Lang
Eric Liles
Alaina Maxson
Lukas McKown
Nickolas McKown
Osias Mealing
Cadence Medlar
Makayla Nelson
Adriana Petrutoni
Lyndsay Shirkey
Cooper Sienko
HONOR ROLL
Annika Armstrong
Zane Bowers
Olivia Briggs
Jacob Butts
Joslynn Clark
Brendan DeForest
Joseph Doyle
Alyssa Finch
Richard Franklin
Gavin Gifford
Nathan Goodrich
Faith Huestis
Collin Hurlburt
Noah Janinda
Nathan Kanzer

Quarter 2 Honor Role
Sierra McCarthy
Olivia Nichols
Kassidy Platt
George Pratt
Damon Seymour
Arien Sherman
Arashdeep Singh

11TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Brianna Bartow
Zachary Bartow
Chandler Benjamin
Vanessa Brazee
Ellie Brown
Owen Fleming
Declyn Marshfield
Brock Porter
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Madalyn Brown
Loegan Barnard
Emma Beames
Connor Borowski
Brandon Campbell
Samuel Davidson
Corbin Germond
Olivia Hall
Shu-Hsuan Hsu
Jayden Ingham
Violet Jones
Rahim Meghani
Franchesca Meres
Madisyn Oakes
Anthony Pfaff
Enoche Ross
Anna Seymour
Kaiden Seymour
Emily Sprow
Clare Sullivan
Erinne Sullivan
Blake Tuttel
Gabriel Weissflog
HONOR ROLL
Nevan Baker
Landon Benham
Ryan Blackman
Elliott Briggs
Kaydence Brimmer
Juelian Fairchild
Austin Felzak
Alivia Fernette
Gabriel Fratus

Jamila George
Anthony Graham
Jocelynn Hulbert
Emily Kingsbury
Timothy Kinter
Michael Lipani 
Jesse Lockwood
Blaise Loya
Jacob Lyle
Abigail Mason
Brooklyn Middleton
Mia Pfaff
Layla Price
Blake Prisco
Zachery Reynolds
Dominik Rickard
Stephanie Sanford-Holmes
Hailey Soules
Aiden Vermilyea
Gabriel Walley
Jaedan Walling

10TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Ryan Larsen
Albert Leo IV
Anna Scheuerman
Hannah Shackelton
Peyton Umbra
Matthew Wombacker
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Elijah Aponte
Lincoln Benjamin
Mason Craver
Gavin Dicks
Shaylyn Fitzgerald
Brian Lynn
Christopher Moyer
Adrian Ramirez
Sejasity Sherman
HONOR ROLL
Jessica Addorisio
Parker Buttice
Jenna Cartelli
Breanna Casey
Alyssa Castle
Trey Champlin
Kaylynn Crandall
Tyler Engel
Dalton Fernette
Carly Finch
Kaylin Furgason

Abigail Harrington
Emalyn Harrington
Aidan Haynes
Jayslin Henderson
Olivir Hilts
Dominick Johnson
Emily Kanzer
Warren Kiesinger
Cyrus Megale
Kassidy Middleton
Johnathan Monuszko
Taylor Palmer
Danica Park
Madisyn Peck
Morgan Prisco
Aubrey Surplus
Brayden Swartwout
Braiden Youngblood

9TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Davis Barnard
Rowan Beasinger
Bradley Bolster
Alessandra Cafasso
Jack Cannistra
Troy Cannistra
Cole Fleming
Elodie Hall
Zoe Payne
Victoria Suda
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Kate Baciuska
Remington Barkman
Ethan Beardslee
Charles Buccino
Christian Campbell
Tyler DeForest
Jaidyn Evans
Vincent Fisherman
Harpo Hardt
Emma Kinter
Aiden Lockwood
Merren Lorimer
Hailey Maye
Roxanne Megale
Keegan Milk
Sawyer Nichols
Benjamin Porter
Aubrey Schinn
Akai Sherman
Elanor Sprow
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Makenna Wehrli
Laila Williams
Ruth Wilson
HONOR ROLL
Madeline Astalos
Amelia Beam
Peter Blance
Lucas Button
Treytin Clark
Aiden Duvall 
Leigh Fitzgerald
Levi Fletcher
Nolan Foster
Brooklinn Hall
Aayden Ireland
Layne MacDermott
Makayla McCloud
Kassie Monroe
Railey Odell
Camrin Santiago
Bradyn Terebo
Leyah Thomas
Emmah Towndrow

8TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Keelan Ammon
Lelaenia Baldwin
Madalynn Beardslee
Owen Degan

Quarter 2 Honor Role
Marissa Mayo
Drew Sullivan
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Mason Brown
Micah Casey
Daisy Crisell
Bailey Donnelly
Abbagayle Fitzgerald
Ethan Germond
Abigail Hill
Madeleine Ingham
Andrew Ireland
Carleigh Judd
Caleb Larsen
Beckett Longwell
Emely Lopez
Theo Loya
Ethan Morris
Grady Park
Frank Parsons
Brysen Reif
Ariya Toth
Alison Vermilyea
HONOR ROLL
Mason Acquisto
April Conway 
Emily Cooper
Gaberiel Dasilva
My’Kel George
Owen Hulbert
Johnathan Leizear

Ashley Madugno
Isabella Mathewson
Hudson McGraw
Brody Mertz
Caydee Monroe
Ariana Nieves
John Palmer
Kamry Patten
Donna Patton
Kayla Patton
Hunter Scott
Brianna Svenson
John Winn
Vivian Zuefle

7TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Tabitha Doyle
Macey LaFever
Tyler Murray
Madyson Smith
Janaya Walker
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Hope Blackman
Anthony Cafasso
Camren Cuozzo
Lucia Hall
Piper Hurd
Ian Leo
Colton Ryan

Trenton Smith
Solara Spinella 
Madison Stanton
Jacob Weissflog
Jalyn Winans
Lily Wood
HONOR ROLL
Emily Aldrich
Milagro Aparicio
Genevieve Astrologo
Alana Blanchard
Christian Burns
Natalie Cole
Colton Cutting 
Irelyn Dietch
Shweta Fazio
Raegan Felzak
Bristal Finch
Tillie Foster
Breegan George
Zane Holmes
Zane Mumbulo
Jaylea Nack
Sara Rinker
Mason Sherwood
Isabel Suda
Lindsey Sundal
Elsie Wayman Smith
Brayden Wehrli
Kendall Wygant

Quarter 3 Honor Role
12TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Annika Armstrong
Brianna Bartow
Maddie Blake
Macaela Burns
Lindsey Chambers
Ethne Degan
Collin Dicks
Sophia Grigoli
Johnna Henderson
James Hogroian
Noah Janinda
Giovanni Johnson
Isabelle Johnson
Kevin Lang

James Leo
Sakeena Meghani
Olivia Nichols
Easton Porter
Julian Pruskowski
Sage Pruskowski
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Madalyn Brown
Joslynn Clark
Gabriella Cuozzo
Brendan DeForest
Joseph Doyle
Cohn Foster
Madalynn Gaias
Levi Gregory
Theron Kiesinger
Alaina Maxson

Lukas McKown
Nickolas McKown
Osias Mealing
Cadence Medlar
Makayla Nelson
Damon Seymour
Lyndsay Shirkey
Cooper Sienko
Arashdeep Singh
HONOR ROLL
Zane Bowers
Olivia Briggs
Jacob Butts
Alyssa Finch
Richard Franklin
Gavin Gifford
Nathan Goodrich

Faith Huestis
Collin Hurlburt
Eric Liles
Sierra McCarthy
Adriana Petrutoni
Kassidy Platt
George Pratt
Arien Sherman

11TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Loegan Barnard
Zachary Bartow
Chandler Benjamin
Vanessa Brazee
Ellie Brown

continued on page 10



1010	 THE BLUE & WHITE	 THE BLUE & WHITE

Samuel Davidson
Owen Fleming
Anthony Graham
Olivia Hall
Violet Jones
Blaise Loya
Declyn Marshfield
Rahim Meghani
Madisyn Oakes
Brock Porter
Clare Sullivan
Blake Tuttel
Gabriel Weissflog
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Emma Beames
Ryan Blackman
Brandon Campbell
Gabriel Fratus
Jamila George
Corbin Germond
Shu-Hsuan Hsu
Anthony Pfaff
Mia Pfaff
Enoche Ross
Anna Seymour
Kaiden Seymour
Erinne Sullivan
HONOR ROLL
Nevan Baker
Lillian Beam
Landon Benham
Connor Borowski
Elliott Briggs
Kaydence Brimmer
Alivia Fernette
Maddeson Hill
Jocelynn Hulbert
Joseph Hurlburt
Emily Kingsbury
Timothy Kinter
Michael Lipani 
Abigail Mason
Brooklyn Middleton
Layla Price
Blake Prisco
Zachery Reynolds
Dominik Rickard
Hailey Soules
Emily Sprow
Aiden Vermilyea

Quarter 3 Honor Role
10TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Ryan Larsen
Albert Leo IV
Anna Scheuerman
Hannah Shackelton
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Alyssa Castle
Mason Craver
Connor Davy 
Gavin Dicks
Tyler Engel
Abigail Harrington
Emalyn Harrington
Jayslin Henderson
Brian Lynn
Christopher Moyer
Danica Park
Dean Shelton
Peyton Umbra
Matthew Wombacker
HONOR ROLL
Jessica Addorisio
Elijah Aponte
Lincoln Benjamin
Parker Buttice
Jenna Cartelli
Breanna Casey
Trey Champlin
Kaylynn Crandall
Shaylyn Fitzgerald
Kaylin Furgason
Brenna George
Isaiah Hampton
Aidan Haynes
Olivir Hilts
Dominick Johnson
Emily Kanzer
Warren Kiesinger
Jaxson McGraw
Cyrus Megale
Johnathan Monuszko
Taylor Palmer
Kyle Patton
Madisyn Peck
Morgan Prisco
Adrian Ramirez
Sejasity Sherman
Aubrey Surplus
Braiden Youngblood

9TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Jack Cannistra
Troy Cannistra
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Kate Baciuska
Davis Barnard
Ethan Beardslee
Rowan Beasinger
Boston Besse
Bradley Bolster
Charles Buccino
Alessandra Cafasso
Christian Campbell
Tyler DeForest
Cole Fleming
Brooklinn Hall
Elodie Hall
Emma Kinter
Aiden Lockwood
Hailey Maye
Keegan Milk
Zoe Payne
Benjamin Porter
Akai Sherman
Victoria Suda
Bradyn Terebo
Leyah Thomas 
Laila Williams
HONOR ROLL
Madeline Astalos
Remington Barkman
Evan Benham
Peter Blance
Treytin Clark
Jaidyn Evans
Vincent Fisherman
Leigh Fitzgerald
Levi Fletcher
Harpo Hardt
Aayden Ireland
Merren Lorimer
Layne MacDermott
Makayla McCloud
Roxanne Megale
Sawyer Nichols
Railey Odell
Aubrey Schinn
Elanor Sprow
Emmah Towndrow
Makenna Wehrli
Ruth Wilson

8TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Madalynn Beardslee
Owen Degan
Marissa Mayo
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Mason Brown
Keelan Ammon
Lelaenia Baldwin
Mason Brown
Micah Casey
Daisy Crisell
Ethan Germond
Madeleine Ingham
Andrew Ireland
Carleigh Judd
Caleb Larsen
Beckett Longwell
Theo Loya 
Ethan Morris
Grady Park
Frank Parsons
Brysen Reif
Drew Sullivan
Alison Vermilyea
HONOR ROLL
Mason Acquisto
Vincent Cole
April Conway 
Emily Cooper
Gaberiel Dasilva
Bailey Donnelly
Abbagayle Fitzgerald
My’Kel George
Abigail Hill
Owen Hulbert
Johnathan Leizear
Emely Lopez
Isabella Mathewson
Brody Mertz
Caydee Monroe
Ariana Nieves
John Palmer
Kamry Patten
Kayla Patton
Hunter Scott
Brianna Svenson
John Winn 
Vivian Zuefle
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Quarter 3 Honor Role
7TH GRADE
PRINCIPAL’S 
HONOR ROLL
Lucia Hall
Macey LaFever
Madyson Smith
Solara Spinella
HIGH HONOR ROLL
Emily Aldrich
Hope Blackman
Tabitha Doyle
Shweta Fazio

Odyssey of the Mind

This year Greenlawn Elementary School had one team that participated in the Odyssey of the Mind competition. The 
team consists of three fourth graders, Reagan Wilson, Eli Schinn and Lucas Northrup, two multi-agers, Brantley Wygant 
and Theodore Hall and two fifth graders, Brooke Stewart and Ella Grigoli. The team was coached by Kimberly Morris-
Schinn. The team participated in division one and their problem was called Rocking World Detour. The team first went to 
regional competition on February 17 at the Boces in Masonville. There the team placed second and received a lottery slot 
which gave them the opportunity to go onto States. The team then had about two months to improve on their performance 
and could change things to make it even better. The team then went onto states on April 13 at the NY State Fair Grounds 
and competed against 35 other teams from across the state. They finished their season placing 14th at the competition. 
Congratulation to all students and their coach and thank you to all their parents.

Ian Leo
Sadie McKown
Tyler Murray
Sara Rinker
Colton Ryan
Trenton Smith
Janaya Walker
Elsie Wayman Smith
Brayden Wehrli
Jacob Weissflog
Jalyn Winans
Lily Wood

HONOR ROLL
Milagro Aparicio
Genevieve Astrologo
Mason Buchanan
Blake Bullock
Christian Burns
Anthony Cafasso
Camren Cuozzo
Raegan Felzak
Bristal Finch
Tillie Foster

Breegan George
Jennifer Henry
Zane Holmes
Piper Hurd
Zane Mumbulo
Melanie Schriver
Mason Sherwood
Madison Stanton
Isabel Suda 
Lindsey Sundal
Kendall Wygant
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Guilford Greetings

Greenlawn Happenings

Maple Trip
Students traveled 

to BOCES to learn 
all about Maple 
Syrup making! Administrative 

Assistant Day
We celebrated Mrs. Sherwood! 

Thank you, Mrs. Sherwood! 
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Guilford Greetings

Pawsitively Awesome Wonderful 
Students (PAWS) 

Students who excelled way beyond expected grade level 
math goals were awarded a certificate and math story book. 
We thank Mrs. Wendy Jennings for her generous book dona-
tions for these hard working students!

Chicks arrived!

Swimmy
Every student and staff member recreated Swimmy, the 

fish who figured out by using COOPERATION, that having 
all the fish swim together would keep the big scary fish 
away and everyone would survive!

Food, Fun & Sun!

Find Sites Serving Summer Meals

United States Department of Agriculture

Summer Food Rocks!

The USDA will be teaming up with Bainbridge-Guilford 
CSD to offer a Summer Feeding Program that is 

Free for All children 18 and under, 
Children with disabilities to age 21. 

Monday - Friday at the Guilford Elem. Cafeteria 
July 1 - August 9, Closed July 4 & 5 

Monday-Friday at the Greenlawn Cafeterias 
July 1 - August 2, Closed July 4th & 5th 

Breakfast: 8:00-9:00, Lunch: 11:00-12:30 
Summer School at Greenlawn Elem., and Guilford Elem.

July 1 thru August 1 Mon. thru Thurs. Only
Breakfast 8:00-9:00 And Lunch 11 :00-12:30

Adult Breakfast $3.00 and Lunch $4.00

Easter Bunny
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Tea Party!
Pre K students sang songs to celebrate their mothering figures!!

Guilford Greetings

Nash, the Giant Rabbit
Nash, the giant rabbit, made an appearance to Guilford and got loads of loving and pets. (Perhaps a little too much)!

Some students conducted an experiment 
using glitter to see how bees pollinate! Buddy reading

Buddy rock painting

Tasting greens that grow in a garden!
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Guilford students have been busy exploring outdoors, cleaning up pollinator garden, learning the difference 
between weeds and plants desired, digging, observing critters, , spreading mulch, and identifying plants, compost-
ing, and worms’ role in the ecosystem.

Pollinator Garden
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